
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Information Governance Department 
West Wing 

St. Pancras Hospital 
4. St. Pancras Way 
London NW1 0PE 

Freedom.Information@Candi.nhs.uk 
 
 

20th September 2013 
 

Reference: 2013-213 
 

Dear Mr McNicoll 
 

Re: Information Request – Freedom of Information Act 2000 
 

Following your request for information we received on 22nd August 2013, we are 
providing you with access to some of the recorded information held by Camden and 
Islington NHS Foundation Trust in answer to your enquiry. 

 
You requested the following information: 

 
1)  Please list details of all bed closures at your mental health trust in a) 2011/12 

b) 2012/13 and c) 2013/14 (so far). For each year please include the number 
of beds closed, the type of beds (e.g. Psychiatric Intensive Care Unit (PICU), 
acute, older adult’s ward) and the cost saving attached to the closures. 

 
2)  Please list the occupancy levels of all inpatient wards at your mental health 

trust as at 1st of August 2013 (or the nearest date to the 1st of August 2013 
that you have data for). 

 
Camden and Islington NHS Foundation Trust has looked into your request and can 
confirm as follows: 

 
1. No. of beds closed at the end of the financial year, compared to total beds at 
31st March 2011 

 
 

31/03/2012 31/03/2103 20/09/2013 
 
 

Acute 
High Dependency Rehabilitation 
Rehabilitation 
Residential 

54 
 
 

35 
15 

54 
21 
35 
15 

54 
21 
35 
15 

Total closed compared to 31/03/2011 104 125 125 
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New Savings Generated by Financial Year 
Cumulative Annual Savings 

£000 
2,562 
2,562 

£000 
1,614 
4,176 

£000 
0 

4,176 
 
 

2. Occupancy for all inpatient wards on 1/8/13 was 98.72% excluding service users 
on leave. 

 
I hope you are satisfied with the way in which your response was handled, if not you 
may request an internal review at the above email address. When contacting the 
Trust please use the above reference that is unique to your request. 

 
Further  information  about  your  rights,  is  available  from  the  Information 
Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF 
and on the Information Centre's website.  www.ico.gov.uk/ 

 
 

Yours Sincerely 
 

 
 

Lorna Jackson 
Interim Information Governance Manager 

http://www.ico.gov.uk/

